HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158, (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY MAY 11, 2023
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
Commissioners present:
Ted Stonebridge, Dick Johnson, Dana Jorden 
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps, Shanika Holen
Visitors:

Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the April 13, 2022, meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes Commissioner Stonebridge second the motion and it carried unanimously. 

Attorney:
Nothing
Engineer:


   A. CIP
There was some discussion on what project would be most important for the district to start on with the funds held aside for the Capital improvement plan. It was discussed that given the time of the year that any project started may need to be held off until 2024 and continue to set funds aside as well as material. The Maintenance Tech Field Supervisor will look into some of the smaller projects that need to be completed in the District.
   B. Commercial Rates: 
The Maintenance Tech Field Supervisor did some investigation on Commercial rates from other similar districts and provided that information to the Commissioners. There is currently no commercial rate in the District and there was discussion on the necessity of charging customers with one inch meter or larger as well as for businesses a different rate for the meter and the water usage. The Commissioners would like to have a spread sheet of potential customers in the district that would fall under the category of a commercial rate for the next meeting. 
Staff:




   A. Usage:
The unaccounted use for April was 11% for Highland and -1% for Friar Creek. There was a short discussion.
Commissioners:

   A Driveway
The Commissioners received bids from LDP, D &G, Pascoso,
Currie for repaving the district Driveway. The Maintenance Tech Field Supervisor will obtain clarification from D & G and will obtain references and clarification from Pascoso and Currie 
   B. Financials:
The financials for April were given to the Commissioners for review. There was a short discussion. 
Vouchers/Payroll:
Commissioner Jorden made a motion to approve vouchers 6875 through 6889 in the amount of $42,802.10 Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve payroll for May in the amount of $17,091.47 Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Next meeting:
The next meeting will be held on June 8, 2023, at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 7:07pm May 11, 2023. 
Approved:
June 7, 2023 


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Secretary


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President


   Attended__ Absent__


Dana Jorden, Vice-President
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